

Unit FFN09, Block 9 Bentley Office Park 67 Wessels Street, Rivonia, Johannesburg P.O. Box 652807, Benmore, 2010 Tel: +27 11 784 8000 | Fax: +27 (0)86 609 8248 Email : busa@busa.org.za | Website : www.busa.org.za Registration Number : 2014/042417/08

Parliamentary Office

9 Church Square, 1st Floor Graaffs Trust Building Cape town CBD P.O.Box 3867, Cape Town, 8000 Tel: +27 21 465 1633 | Fax: +27 21 461 5470 Email: bpo@busa.org.za

14 December 2016

Dear Members

We are very pleased to announce the appointment of Tanya Cohen as the new CEO of BUSA for a three-year term of office.

Tanya was selected as the preferred candidate following a thorough recruitment process that was managed pro bono for BUSA by Spencer Stuart.

She brings to BUSA a wealth of expertise in the policy arena and a track record of hard work on behalf of organised business. She has demonstrated her ability to influence pro-business outcomes through her work on the Labour Relations Stability process and the successful extension of the Employment Tax Incentive.

We believe Tanya is the right person to help BUSA further its goals of facilitating the appropriate environment for a functioning market economy that meets the needs of enterprises and society. BUSA needs to own its place as a social partner for transformation and inclusive economic growth in South Africa and we wish Tanya our support in this role.

I also take this opportunity to thank our outgoing CEO, Khanyisile Kweyama for her stewardship of BUSA in this role over the past two years and wish her well in her future endeavours.

Wishing you all a peaceful and blessed festive season.

Jabu Mabuza

BUSA: President